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Construction Start – September 2018 
Work begins near Castle Rock: Plum Creek Parkway to Skyview Lane  
 
Throughout construction, two lanes in each direction of 
Interstate 25 will be open for traffic during the day. Any 
necessary single-lane closures will occur overnight between  
8 p.m. and 5 a.m. 

 

I-25 Work 
The first phase of the project will be in the median between 
Plum Creek Parkway and Sky View Lane (Tomah Road), including:  
 

• Median widening for the new lanes  

• Earth work  

• Asphalt  

• Storm sewer relocation 

• Retaining walls 

• Guardrail installation 

• Tolling infrastructure  

• Pavement markings 

• Signage 

 

Frontage Road Work 
While there are no planned improvements to the frontage road along I-25 in this corridor, the I-25 South Gap 
project will, at times, impact local traffic on the frontage roads.  
 
Initially, crews will use single-lane closures on the frontage roads to locate utilities, prepare erosion control 
and otherwise prepare for construction. Later in the project, crews will install new drainage pipes under I-25.  
These same culverts run underneath frontage roads in some areas. Single-lane closures on frontage roads are 
expected periodically during the day and overnight. Local access will be maintained — flaggers will direct 
traffic during these intermittent closures.  

 

Project Timeframe 
The I-25 South Gap project will be completed in phases. This allows a much faster delivery of the project.  

 
Work between Plum Creek Parkway and Sky View Lane is expected between Fall 2018 and Fall 2020. By 
summer 2019, the entire 18-mile stretch will be experiencing active construction.  
 
While the project is being completed in phases, all three phases will open to traffic together. Substantial 
construction completion is planned for late 2021, with tolling to begin in 2022.  
 
Hotline: 720-745-5434   Website: i25gap.codot.gov  
Email: i25gap@codot.us  Text Alerts: Text I25GAP to 21000
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